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October 8, 2018

Jane Smith
567 Country Road
Terrapin, TX 79555

Dear Ms. Smith:

Subject: Request for pothole repair

There is nothing more important to the Terrapin City Council than the safety and happiness of the local residents. We agree that potholes are not only a nuisance, but a safety concern for both motorists and pedestrians. 

You have requested that the city of Terrapin speed up the process of repairing the potholes on your street, from the three-month wait period to one months. 

Upon surveying your area, we have already taken note of the size and location of the potholes that you reported. Although they are inconvenient, our surveyors have deemed them to be safe enough for vehicle traffic for the time being. We have decided to first complete an already-existing initiative to repair potholes on high-traffic roads in the downtown area of the city, to help increase safety in these busy areas for all residents. This project is scheduled to be completed in three months, in January of 2019. After this time, we plan to send to crews to your neighborhood as quickly as possible. As a temporary fix, we will also send a crew to fill the holes with gravel by the end of next week. This will lessen the effects of the pothole on vehicles as they drive the road. 

We hope that you will be completely satisfied with the decision of the city council. If you wish to further explain your situation, we would be happy to speak with you at one of our monthly open forums. The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 10, 2018, at 6 p.m. at City Hall. 



The Terrapin City Council prides itself on serving the people of our community to the best of our abilities. We thank you for taking an active role in this town, and for helping us improve this town.

Sincerely,
Abby Jones
Abby Jones
City Councilor 
